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Minutes for 9/29/2017

Location: Town Hall, 1®* Floor
Members present: Janet Providakes (JP) [Housing Authority]- Chair, Beth Suedmeyer (HAS) [At
Large], Jess Gugino (JG) [Conservation Commission]- Clerk, Julie Murray (JM) [At Large]
Not present: Barry Schwarzel (BES) [Historical Commission], Richard Durand (RD) [Parks &
Recreation], Mark Fermanian (MF) [Planning Board]
APAC taped: NO

9:07 AM - Open Meeting - SPECIAL MEETING
NEW BUSINESS

• Discussion: Historic Ayer Central Fire Station Roof and Cupola Project
o Alan Manoian, Director of Community & Economic Development, presented:

• Application for Determination ofEligibility for CPA Funding;
• Application for Community Preservation Funding.

o The applicationrequests $30,000, under the CPA "Historic Preservation" category,
o The 1934 fire station, located at 14 Washington Street, has previously been discussed

in depth at CPC's 2/1/2017 and 5/3/2017 meetings.
• The fire station was designed by George Ernest Robinson, the "father of

modem fire station design" in his day, and is therefore historically significant.
• It is not eligible to be listed on the National Register ofHistoric Places

because of the addition of two side wings, in 1970 and 1996.
• It is also located outside of Ayer's "Historic District" but it is listed on the

State's list of historically significant buildings.
o After the issuance of several RFPs, the Town (Board of Selectmen) accepted a

proposal from C. Donell Homes, Inc., of Shirley, to restore and redevelop the
building into a high-quality, multi-unit downtown residential property.

• Conrad and Kelsey Donell, former Ayer residents, propose 7-9 rental units.
• The cost of the entire project is estimated at $900,000, with the request for

CPC funding amounting to 3% ofthe total.
o Initially, as previously discussed on 5/3/2017,4 of 7 units were intended to be

low/moderate ("affordable") units to meet the requirement for applying for a DHCD
(Dept. ofHousing and Community Development) EDF grant (Economic
Development Fund).

• However, in the previous month, the Donell's decided not to pursue the grant
and, instead, to go forward with their own money.

• Nevertheless, Mr. Manoian said the Purchase & Sale Agreement, entered into
and executed, contractually mandates in a separate Land Development
Agreement document that "no less than one of the units" be low/moderate
income units.
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